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The opinions expressed in this publication do not necessarily reflect the views and opinions of CMT/ABATE Inc. or the Tennessee Mo-
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Products														            
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The objects and purposes of the Corporation shall be to form a united motorcyclist’s organization both at the individual local level and at the 
State level. The Members of the Corporation shall be dedicated to promoting fair motorcycle legislation and shall ensure their freedom by work-
ing to prevent enactment of, or to repeal/modify existing unfair motorcycle legislation. The Corporation’s Members shall promote and maintain 
motorcycling safety and awareness programs in the community.

Contacts Corporate Level    Phone: 615-566-9936

Charter 			   Contacts 			   Meeting Times

Caney Fork			   Terry Presley 615-642-8025 		  Last Sunday of the month @ 4 pm, 107 N 	
				    presley7290@yahoo.com		  Fairview Ave., Gordonsville, 
					   
Dickson/Humphreys/ 		 Terry “Bub” Davis 615-969-3673	 3rd Thursday @ 7, VFW
Hickman 			   terrybubdavis@yahoo.com		  Dickson					   
										        
Montgomery County 		  Roy West 931-627-1917 		  1st Tuesday @ 7, Jackie’s Country Kitchen 	
				    kountrycrazy@gmail.com		  1578 Zinc Plant Rd,  Clarksville		
			 
Music City 			   Wendell Baldwin 615-838-1490 	 1st Sunday @ 2, Skully’s
				    wiggles1202@yahoo.com		  Old Hickory					   
			 
Nashville 			   Jack Jones 615-579-4112 		  3rd Wednesday @ 7, Full Throttle
				    jdj32K@yahoo.com 			   Old Hickory					   
									       
Robertson County 		  Roland Verchota 615-533-6368 	 1st Tuesday @ 7, Piggy Pit
				    Verchotaw@bellsouth.net 		  Springfield					   
		
Smith-Wilson- 			  Larry Binkley 615-417-5229  		  1st Sunday @ 12, The Roost
Stones River 			   lb54panel@aol.com			    Lebanon					   
			 
Sumner County 		  Jeff Hollins 615-808-1618 		  3rd Thursday @ 7, VFW
				    jlhollis@yahoo.com			   Hendersonville				  
				  
Upper Cumberland 		  Ron Erwin 931-879-3899 		  1st Sunday * Call for location			 
			 
Wheels of Thunder 		  Bob Celmer 901-465-7381 		  1st Thursday @ 7, Panchos 			 
									         717 N. White Station Rd., Memphis
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Director’s Column

Scott Smith
CMT/ABATE INC
Corporate Director

Welcome back freedom fighters. I’m start-
ing this addition of the newsletter this 
month with a little bit of bad news. Along 
time fellow lifetime member of CMT/
ABATE passed away October 2. Thomas 
Kyner, a lifetime member, spent many, 
many hours fighting for the freedom of 
motorcycle riders in the State of Tennes-
see. He was very active at the Capital 
along with the North East Charter. He was 
loved and respected by many people in 
the motorcycle community and those at 
the Capital. With that being said, I have 
great news for everyone for 2021; we will 
be running our Freedom of Choice Bill. 
Freedom fighters need to contact their 
Representatives and Senators in their 
district. They want to hear from you; 
they need to hear from you. And with us 
being citizens of the State, we need to 
make them accountable for their actions. 
Remember, they work for us we don’t 
work for them. We need to know where 
they stand with our position. Invite them 
to your charter meetings, or set up a town 
hall meeting. And then during the town 

hall meeting, we can question them on 
the issues. But the most important thing 
we have to do is to contact our Repre-
sentatives and Senators. We must talk 
to them; they have to hear from their 
constituents.  The Legislative Director’s 
position is still open, so if you wish to sub-
mit your resume you must do so as soon 
as possible.
On some other news, the New Year’s 
kick off party is set for January 16, 2021. 
So you may want to start thinking about 
making your reservations if you plan on 
staying. That’s all I have for now until next 
month. Ride free, ride safe.

A "Dam" good ride
With my busy schedule, one of my favorite ways to relax is to hop on my Harley Davidson Ultra Classic I fondly named "Blue" with 

my wife hanging on to me in the back.
One Saturday afternoon not to long back, we headed to one of the beautiful lakes here in East Tennessee.  We went to the South 

Holston Dam at South Holston Lake in my district in the Bristol area. We then headed to Wier Dam on the Holston River.   While en-
joying the beautiful view and trying to decide our next plan of action, I looked at my wife and said "Do you just want to have a "dam" 
day?" She quickly caught on and agreed.  Our next stop was at Watauga dam in the Gray/Boones Creek area, and then we headed on 
to Boone Dam.

On our way home, we stopped at one of our favorite picnic spots at Fort Henry Patrick Henry Dam in Kingsport.  This whole trip was 
only about eight hours with some of the most beautiful, scenic views you'd ever want to see on a ride.  If you ever get a chance to 
come and ride in East Tennessee I hope you have a "dam” good time!

Tennessee State Representative
John Crawford
District 1
Kingsport, TN
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Ed Domine
MRF State Rep
CMT/ABATE

MRF State Rep Report – 

ADVERTISE IN 
OUR NEWSLETTER

Do you know a business that could benefit 
from some affordable advertising to 
motorcycle enthusiasts each month? Tell 
them about our newsletter.
Full Page—$130/mo.
Half Page—$70/mo.
Quarter page— $45/mo.
Business Card—$20/mo.
If interested, please contact the CMT/
ABATE office at info@cmtabate.com or 
call 615-566-9936 Deadline is the 10th of 
the month for the
following month’s issue. Ad payments are 
non-refundable. A typesetting fee may be 
charged for non-print ready ads. Please 
forward artwork in jpeg format if possible 
to newspaperabate@gmail.com

“A good plan today is better than a per-
fect plan tomorrow.”
	 – George S. Patton

COVID relief bills, the confirmation of a 
Supreme Court Justice and the elections.  
Those are about the only things going 
anywhere in Washington DC right now.  
But that gives us time to make some plans 
for the future.  And the timing couldn’t 
be better.  The Motorcycle Riders Founda-
tion does some of their major planning at 
the Meeting of the Minds in September 
every year.  Unfortunately, I was unable to 
attend this year, but I want to thank Carol 
Simpson and Larry Binkley for represent-
ing Tennessee and CMT/ABATE at this mo-
torcyclists’ rights conference. Please talk 
to them about what went on there and 
what they learned can help CMT/ABATE.

Perhaps the most important of the plans 
made at the Meeting of the Minds is the 
MRF Legislative Agenda for the coming 
year.  This is definitely NOT a listing of 
what the MRF legislative team wants to 
do.  Instead, representatives from all of 
the States in attendance sit down to re-
view last year’s priorities, and determine 
what the MRF needs to work on over the 
next year.  This provides direction for the 
MRF, and sets priorities for what they re-
ally need to work on, what would be nice 
to accomplish, and what we need to keep 
an eye on.  I have included the details of 
the MRF legislative agenda in a separate 
article, and it will also be included in the 
next issue of the American Bikers Journal, 
which is one of your benefits as an MRF 
member (you ARE a member aren’t you?).

This is also a good time for us to make 
plans for the future for CMT/ABATE and 
our local charters. An important part of 
that planning is the legislative update 
session that we have begun holding on 
the afternoon of our annual New Years 
Kick-Off party.  This is currently planned 
for January (assuming COVID-19 doesn’t 

force a change to that).  If you can attend, 
it has been a very informative session in 
the past, and that way you’ll already be 
there when the party starts.

Planning for the future has never been 
one of the strong points of our move-
ment.  We are generally much better at 
reacting to issues as they arise.  But that is 
not a good formula for long-term success.  
If we want to really make an impact, we 
need to know where we want to go, and 
have the roadmap to get there.  The time 
to make plans is now.  They don’t have to 
be perfect – we can always modify them 
as needed.  But we need our roadmap, 
and then follow through on those plans to 
reach our goal of ensuring our right to…
      ...Ride Free, 
          - - Ed
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CMT/ABATE, Inc.
242 West Main St. 
#195, Hendersonville, 
TN 37075

BE A TENNESSEE MOTORCYCLIST BOOSTER!
CMT/ABATE NEEDS YOUR SUPPORT AND WE

THANK YOU!

Editor’s Note: All information for the newsletter has to be sent electronically by the 10th of each month or it will not make it into the 
next edition of the newspaper. It MUST also be in electronic format! Please email your submissions to: keeblersg@yahoo.com.
Did we miss something or make an error? It was not intentional. Please keep us informed. Send event dates, articles, minutes, pictures 
etc. to keeblersg@yahoo.com. That being said, I am BIG on photos, I want more photos not only from events but of our members out 
there riding!
CMT/ABATE, Inc. is not a “Biker Club”, but a non-profit, political organization that was formed to preserve freedom and safety for 
all Tennesseans who enjoy motorcycling. Our major goals are to modify existing laws that are detrimental to motorcycle safety and 
enjoyment, and to enact new legislation in support of all motorcyclists who ride in Tennessee. If you are concerned about preserving 
personal freedom and motorcycle safety, please join us.

Paid Advertisement

MAKE A DIFFERENCE. 
SUPPORT THE ORGANIZATION THAT SUPPORTS YOU!!

Our hearts and minds are in the right place, but our bank account is nearly empty.
HELP TODAY!!
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2020 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
CMT/ABATE OF TENNESSEE

CHARTER EVENTS CALENDAR

ADVERTISE IN OUR 
NEWSLETTER

Do you know a business that could benefit 
from some affordable advertising to mo-
torcycle enthusiasts each month? Tell them 
about our newsletter.
Full Page—$130/mo.
Half Page—$70/mo.
Quarter page— $45/mo.
Business Card—$20/mo.
If interested, please contact the CMTABATE 
office at info@cmtabate.com or call 615-
566-9936 Deadline is the 10th of the month 
for the
following month’s issue. Ad payments are 
non-refundable. A typesetting fee may be 
charged for non-print ready ads. Please 
forward artwork in jpeg format if possible 
to newspaperabate@gmail.com
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ABATES PAGE OF SERVICES

“ABATE members helping ABATE members”

Robins Nest Tattoos
Hilham, TN 931-265-1972

Handgun Carry Permit Class
615-473-6493

Midtenn Motorcycle classes
Midtennmotorcycle.com

Family BBQ (Catering)
Dickson 615-521-1481

If you have a business or service you would like listed here, 
please email publisher@cmtabate.com and we’ll list it!

Nov. 14, Caney Fork Turkey Shoot

Dec. 5, Caney Fork Toy Drive & Swap Meet
Dec. 5, Robertson County Toy Ride
Dec. 19, Music City Christmas Party

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
1 2 3 4 5 6 7

SWSR/UpCo RoCo

MuCi MoCo WOT

8 9 10 11 12 13 14
CaFo Turkey
Shoot

15 16 17 18 19 20 21
SMCo

Nash DHH

22 23 24 25 26 27 28

29 30

CaFo

November 2020

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
1 2 3 4 5

RoCo CaFo Toy
MoCo WOT RoCo Toy

6 7 8 9 10 11 12
SWSR/UpCo

MuCi

13 14 15 16 17 18 19
SMCo MuCi Party

Nash DHH Christmas
20 21 22 23 24 25 26

27 28 29 30 31

CaFo

December 2020
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TO ALL INTERESTED IN SAVING LIVES OF MOTORCYCLISTS:
These banners are available, for free, to any business or organization willing to display them for one year, along any State Highway.  
We have a contract which explains the requirements for display—either on your building or mounted on marine grade plywood with 
marine grade glue as a display sign.  There is a stipend that will pay for supplies.  The banners are 4’ by 8’.  Rubberized laminate on 
canvas type cloth. Weather-ready.  CALL CAROL SIMPSON 615-944-9797 OR SEND HER AN EMAIL  csfreedom@aol.com to discuss 
possibilities of you helping to save lives!!!!
I would gladly approve a proof before printing.  Thank you.
Carol

Legislative Agenda set during Meeting of the Minds 2020
One of the most important events at Meeting of the Minds is the legislative strategy session. Each year, during this session, State 

motorcycle rights groups develop the federal legislative priorities for the following year. Items are discussed, debated and eventually 
voted on, with each Sustaining State Motorcyclists’ Rights Organization (SSMRO) having a voice and a vote. Legislative priorities are 
placed in one of three categories, “High,” “Medium” and “Monitor”. These priorities will serve as a roadmap, for the Motorcycle Rid-
ers Foundation Washington D.C. team, as we focus on 2021.
While you can see the full detailed list of priorities in the next American Bikers’ Journal, below is brief preview of the “High” priority 
items approved during the session.
•	 Profiling: Continue pursuit of the House anti-profiling resolution mirroring the Senate version that passed unanimously. 
Build momentum for inclusion of anti-profiling language in other legislation.
•	 Renewable Fuels: Advocate for targeted changes to the Renewable Fuel Standard (RFS).
•	 Autonomous Vehicles: Advocate and monitor any legislation or regulations related to motorcycles concerning connected 
and autonomous vehicles.
•	 Emission Regulations: Engage the EPA & Congress on any activity related to motorcycle emission regulations.
•	 Definition of a Motorcycle: Educate policymakers and advocate for change to current definition, that better reflects the cur-
rent two- and three-wheel motorcycle landscape.
•	 Crash Avoidance: Continue to promote the theme of crash avoidance versus safer crashing urging NHTSA and the DOT to 
focus on crash prevention and rider education.
•	 Helmet Laws: Oppose any mandatory federal helmet, apparel or conspicuity standards.
•	 Black Box: Pursue legislative language that any collected or available vehicle data is the property of the consumer and in 
which the consumer has the choice to opt-out of having their personal data communicated to interested parties.
•	 Surface Transportation Reauthorization (Highway Bill): Advocate and pursue legislative efforts that impact motorcyclists in 
the Highway Bill, now set to expire in 2021.

Remember, as part of your MRF membership you receive an issue of each American Bikers’ Journal (ABJ). Not a Member of MRF? 
Click here and join today! The next ABJ is where you will find more details on these specific priorities, as well as the list of over a 
dozen other priorities in the “Medium” or “Monitor” categories.
Looks like 2021 will be a busy year!

This is the ONLY Motorcyclist’s rights, and safety and awareness 
organization in the State of Tennessee.

COME AND 
SUPPORT THE ORGANIZATION

THAT SUPPORTS YOU!!!



CANEY FORK

DICKSON/HUMPHREY/HICKMAN
MONTGOMERY

SMITH /WILSON /STONES RIVER

ROBERTSON COUNTY

NASHVILLE

MUSIC CITY

SUMNER COUNTY

UPPER CUMBERLAND

WHEELS OF THUNDER

Want to be a part of this amazing
organization?

Fill out the application below & submit with
membership dues to the CMT/ABATE
office.

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

New Member 			  Renewal
Member Number: _____________________
Type of Membership Desired:
	 Full Member $30 ______
	 Couple Member $40 ______
	 Associate $10______
	 Junior $10______
	 Lifetime Membership $300______
	 *a mailed paper is $30 a year

Change of Address:
PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY
Name: _______________________________

Address: _____________________________

City: ________________________________

State: ______________ Zip: ____________

Phone: _______________________________

Email: _______________________________
Charter You Would like to Join:
_____________________________________
Are you a Registered Voter? Yes 	 No

How would like to receive your newsletter?
Email 				    US Mail
		
		  Please mail to:
		  CMT/ABATE, Inc.
		  242 West Main St. #195
		  Hendersonville, TN 37075
		  615-566-9936
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Meeting started at 5:12pm
Lloyd led Pledge and Tony led in prayer
Treasurer report given 
Minutes read from August meeting
John Henry gave a certificate of appre-
ciation to Caney Fork CMT/ABATE from 
American Legion of Carthage, TN.
Discussed upcoming Izzy Event and Scott 
Allmon Memorial Ride Oct 3 & 4. 
All Caney Fork ABATE members need to 
be there to help work the event as it is 
shared with Justified RC. Set up for Izzy 
will be Friday Oct 2 @ 6:30pm and need 
to be there to help open Oct 3 @ 8am. 
Gates open at 10. 
Sunday Oct 4 is the Scott Allmom Memo-
rial Ride, meet at Shell in Gordonsville @ 
9:30am, kickstands up @ 11am. 
Turkey Shoot is Nov 21st, 11am til all 
prizes won. 
New location for Caney Fork ABATE meet-
ings will be @ Lolly’s Cafe. 
Tony closed in prayer
Meeting adjourned @ 6:50pm
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Russell Radke is giving a heartwarming testimony on the shootout at Waco. Paul 
Landers is sitting in readiness to comment, while at the Meeting of the Minds.
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These pictures were taken at Uncle Pete 
Truck Stop.  Pictured are Tommy Jones, 
Cody Toungett, Peyton Binkley and
Larry Binkley. Also Peyton Binkley Is My 
Assistant Photography



Paid Advertisement

Paid Advertisement
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MAKE A DIFFERENCE. 
SUPPORT THE ORGANIZATION 
THAT SUPPORTS YOU!!
Our hearts and minds are in the 
right place, but our bank account 
is nearly empty.
HELP TODAY!!

q Annual Individual Membership $35
q Annual Joint Membership $60
q 3-Year Individual Membership $95
q 3-Year Joint Membership $140
q Annual Sustaining Membership $100
q Annual Industry Council Membership $100
q Sustaining Membership Club $100
q Freedom Fighter Donation $10 $25 $_____

Name  ___________________________
Name2 _____________________________
Address  ____________________________
City, State, Zip  _______________________
Phone  _____________________________
Email  ______________________________
q Visa    q MasterCard    q AmEx  CVV _____
Card Number  _______________________
Expiration Date  ______________________
Signature  ____________  Date _________
q Please Check if you are a US Citizen
q Check here to NOT receive Patches and Pins
q Check here to NOT receive MRF Email Alerts
q Check here to receive MRF Reports electronically (email)  

q New   q Renewal     Referred by  _____

Motorcycle Riders Foundation 
PO Box 250 Highland, IL 62249

Phone: 202.546.0983 
www.mrf.org mrfoffice@mrf.org

Membership Change 
$30-$35, $50-$60, $80-$95, $130-$140

Temporary Member Receipt
Date  _____________Check #  ___________
Name  ______________________________
Recruiter Name  ______________________
Amount  __________

Join and Support  
Motorcycle Riders Foundation Today!



Tennessee
Motorcyclist

Boosters
GOLD
SILVER

Outlaws MC 6/21
J.L. And Betty Bush 12/20

Chaney Fork Motors 02/21
Tanker 1%er 03/21

BRONZE
Tommy Simpson 6/21

Raymond Lawrence Jr 12/20
Monabelle Lawrence 12/20

Jim Hammonds 12/20
Terry & Robin Presley 02/21

Rick Devey 03/21
Kelly Keisling 08/21

BASIC
Lee Apple 02/21

Basic $10, Bronze $25, Silver $50, Gold $100
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Deadline for submission will be the 10th of the month for next month’s publication. NO EXCEPTIONS!
Articles submitted after this date will be held for the next month, with the exception of time sensitive material. We welcome 
your opinions, comments, complaints and suggestions. Articles and photos pertaining to all things motorcycle are welcome. 
Photos must include, taken by, who is in the photo, what is happening in the photo, when was the photo taken and where 
was the photo taken at. We also need the authors contact information for verification purposes only. All articles will be 
edited for content, clarity, grammar and spelling. All ad copy must be sent to the editor at keeblersg@yahoo.com All ad pay-
ments should be sent to the main office at 242 West Main St. #195, Hendersonville, TN 37075. Include the ad you’re paying 
for and how long paid ad will run.


